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CONGRESS OF THE UNITED STATES, 

HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES, 
Washington, DC, June 13, 2016. 

Hon. BILL SHUSTER, 
Chairman, Committee on Transportation and 

Infrastructure, Washington, DC. 
DEAR CHAIRMAN SHUSTER: Thank you for 

your letter regarding H.R. 5160. As you know, 
the bill was introduced on April 29, 2016, and 
referred solely to the Committee on House 
Administration. The bill would amend sec-
tion 6301(2) of title 40 of the United States 
Code, to include as part of the buildings and 
grounds of the National Gallery of Art any 
buildings and other areas within the bound-
aries of any real estate or other property in-
terests acquired by the National Gallery of 
Art. On May 17, 2016 the Committee on House 
Administration reported H.R. 5160 favorably 
out of Committee by voice vote. 

The Committee on House Administration 
recognizes that the Committee on Transpor-
tation and Infrastructure has a jurisdic-
tional interest in H.R. 5160 under Rule X of 
the House Rules. The Committee appreciates 
the Committee on Transportation and Infra-
structure forgoing action on H.R. 5160 in 
order to expedite the bill. It is the under-
standing of the Committee on House Admin-
istration that forgoing action on H.R. 5160 
will not prejudice the Committee on Trans-
portation and Infrastructure with respect to 
appointment of conferees or any future juris-
dictional claim over the subject matters con-
tained in the bill that fall under your Com-
mittee’s Rule X jurisdiction. 

A copy of this letter and your initial letter 
will be included in the Congressional Record 
during consideration on the House floor. 

Sincerely, 
CANDICE S. MILLER, 

Chairman. 
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HONORING GINA ELIZABETH 
LAWSON, DO 

HON. SAM GRAVES 
OF MISSOURI 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Wednesday, November 30, 2016 

Mr. GRAVES of Missouri. Mr. Speaker, I 
proudly pause to congratulate Gina Elizabeth 
Lawson, DO, for being named the 2016 
Catholic Doctor of the Year by the Mission 
Doctors Association. 

The Mission Doctors Association chose Dr. 
Lawson out of more than 1,000 nominations in 
recognition of her efforts in responding to 
Christ’s call to ‘‘Heal the Sick.’’ Dr. Lawson 
serves as the Medical Director of the St. 
Luke’s Transfer Team and the Medical Direc-
tor of the Women’s Center of St. Luke’s North-
land Hospital, where she serves as a Eucha-
ristic Minister and brings Communion to the 
hospital. Dr. Lawson also participated in a 
short-term mission to the mountain villages in 
Jamaica to care for the poor and overlooked. 

Mr. Speaker, I proudly ask you to join me in 
congratulating Gina Elizabeth Lawson, DO, for 
her accomplishments and her service to her 
community. 
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PERSONAL EXPLANATION 

HON. DINA TITUS 
OF NEVADA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, November 30, 2016 

Ms. TITUS. Mr. Speaker, I was unavoidably 
absent in the House Chamber for votes on 

Tuesday, November 29, 2016. Had I been 
present, I would have voted ‘‘yea’’ on roll call 
votes 588 and 589. 
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HONORING LUISA DECICCO, PHD 

HON. ELIOT L. ENGEL 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, November 30, 2016 

Mr. ENGEL. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
recognize a leader in our community, Luisa 
DeCicco, PhD, whose humanitarian work is 
being recognized by The Pelham Civic Asso-
ciation at their Annual Dinner Dance Gala. 
Luisa is one of three honorees for ‘‘Persons of 
the Year’’ on November 4, 2016 in my district. 

Luisa is the Director of Human Resources at 
DeCicco & Sons Food Markets and is the 
founder of the Pelham Business Club. She is 
also the founder and manager of the unique, 
free Pelham Business Club Facebook commu-
nity. With over 850 current members, the com-
munity provides residents, businesses and 
not-for-profit organizations in Pelham free ac-
cess to information and free opportunities to 
advertise their businesses’ and organizations’ 
events. 

As head of the Business Club, Luisa works 
in coordination with the Town of Pelham and 
Villages of Pelham and Pelham Manor engen-
dering a strong working relationship with all 
entities. She created and spearheads the 
town-wide free Easter Bunny Boulevard, 
Pelham Block Party, Candy Cane Lane 
events, and three Town Meetings with Town 
Supervisor and Mayors to inspire a strong 
community spirit and commitment for busi-
nesses and residents, with the theme: ‘‘Neigh-
bors Helping Neighbors.’’ 

DeCiccos is also an active corporate spon-
sor of the ‘‘Hungry Kidzz’’ programs and 
events throughout the year, providing food to 
children in need throughout tristate area. In 
addition, they are an active corporate partner 
with ‘‘County Harvest,’’ replenishing food pan-
tries and soup kitchens throughout West-
chester County. In Pelham, Luisa is also an 
active supporter of school PTAs and fund-
raising events. She married John DeCicco Jr. 
and together they have two wonderful chil-
dren. 

It is an honor to present Luisa DeCicco with 
a CONGRESSIONAL RECORD. Congratulations to 
all honorees of the evening. 
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HONORING GERALD S. CLARK, SR. 
ON THE OCCASION OF HIS RE-
TIREMENT 

HON. ROSA L. DeLAURO 
OF CONNECTICUT 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, November 30, 2016 

Ms. DELAURO. Mr. Speaker, it gives me 
great pleasure to rise today to join friends, 
family, and colleagues in celebration of my 
good friend, Gerald S. Clark, Sr., as he marks 
his retirement as Executive Director of the 
Greater New Haven Business and Profes-
sional Association—an organization that he 
founded and has led for the last fifty years. 

A visionary business leader for as long as 
most of us can remember, Gerry has left an 

indelible mark on Greater New Haven and 
particularly the minority business community. 
Born in Tuskegee, Alabama on New Year’s 
Day of 1929, Gerry joined the U.S. Army in 
1950 following his graduation from Hampton 
University. He served our nation with distinc-
tion during his two years of active service and 
twenty-eight years of service in the U.S. Army 
Reserves, retiring as a Lieutenant Colonel. 

His graduate studies brought him to New 
York University and he soon settled in New 
Haven, Connecticut with his late wife, Yvonne. 
He opened the Gerald S. Clark Insurance 
Agency in 1965 and spearheaded the devel-
opment of Dixwell Plaza as well as serving as 
a founding member of the Dixwell Merchants 
Association. Gerry quickly became a driving 
force in Greater New Haven’s business com-
munity. He has served as a member of the 
Chamber of Commerce Board of Directors, the 
Tennis Foundation of Connecticut Board of Di-
rectors, Science Park Development Corpora-
tion, Chapel Square of New Haven, the Minor-
ity Enterprise Small Business Investment Cor-
poration, the Airport Commission, the City- 
Wide School Building Committee, the New 
Haven Scholarship Fund, the Greater New 
Haven NAACP, and the Technology Invest-
ment Fund. Indeed there is no part of our City 
that has not been impacted by his dedicated 
efforts. 

Perhaps his greatest contribution to the 
Greater New Haven community has been the 
establishment of the Greater New Haven Busi-
ness and Professional Association. An organi-
zation dedicated to helping improve small and 
minority businesses and professions within 
Connecticut, to assisting in the development of 
new enterprises among minority businesses 
inside and around the community, enhancing 
the cultural and spiritual values of the commu-
nity through communications and economic 
cooperation, and to promoting the develop-
ment of business and economic resources in 
the minority community. For more than fifty 
years, Gerry has led this organization and 
helped to ensure that its members have had 
access to services that have enabled their 
businesses to flourish. Small businesses are 
the backbone of our nation’s economy and 
one of the keys to creating new jobs. In to-
day’s challenging economic climate, organiza-
tions like the Greater New Haven Business & 
Professional Association are more important 
than ever—fostering the entrepreneurial spirit 
of small business owners in our community. 

I would be remiss if I did not extend a spe-
cial note of thanks to Gerry for his many years 
of friendship. There are few who have dedi-
cated more of themselves to the New Haven 
community and its residents than Gerry Clark. 
His unique vision and leadership have made 
this organization the success it is today and 
his good work has helped to shape the very 
character of our City. I am honored to stand 
today to join his children, Gerald, Tanya, and 
William, his seven grandchildren and ten 
great-grandchildren as well as the many 
friends, colleagues, and community leaders 
who have gathered today in extending my 
deepest thanks and appreciation to Gerald 
Clark, Sr. for his invaluable contributions to 
our community as well as my very best wishes 
for many more years of health and happiness 
as he enjoys his retirement. 
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